
 



Chair’s report 
 
 
The last twelve months have provided many challenges and high points.   
 
Maintaining Management Committee membership has proven challenging with people’s 
commitments changing leading to resignation.  We have successfully gained a new member 
recently.   
 
It has been identified that a Management Committee member with financial planning and / 
or marketing experience would be of benefit.  Create NSW is in the process of organising a 
business consultant to work with us to provide support and strategic direction to the 
Management Committee.    
 
The Management Committee guides Circus Monoxide in response to a community 
developed action plan.  Due to many strategic and financial challenges, we have not 
achieved many of the planned outcomes.  It is expected that engagement with the business 
consultant will provide a strong direction for the coming 12 months.  This will include 
community engagement.   
 
We were only successful in receiving $30000 from our applied for $62000 application to 
Create NSW.  The Management Committee worked with Circus Monoxide staff and 
management to prioritise areas of spending and with specialist programs within Circus to 
plan to fill the shortfall through fundraising.    
 
Sadly earlier this year a key mentor, teacher, collaborator and friend from Circus Monoxide 
passed.  Whilst this event is intensely tragic the support, understanding and comradery from 
all members of the Circus Monoxide family demonstrated the strength of the circus 
community and is a key feature to be very proud of and to build upon.   
 
Despite these challenges, Circus Monoxide has continued to grow with expanding practice 
space, infrastructure, partnerships and programs both within the general classes and 
specialist programs.  There have been many cabarets and performances culminating in 
performance at Wollongong Speigeltent season.   
 
These include but are not limited to:  

 specialised programs for young people with autism 

 a specialised program for young people experiencing difficulty with education 

 sponsored disadvantaged students into our mainstream program 

 created documentation that is forming part of the evidence towards finding circus 
activities as an efficacious strategy to aid children’s transition through school, 
leading to the implementation of a program pilot term 2 2019 in conjunction with 
the Communities for Children funding program and Healthy Cities Illawarra. 

 # “Lab” Cabarets with Gone Wild then commissioned for another performance at the 
University of Wollongong 



 Created a performance – 5 of the Seven for the Wollongong Speigeltent season 
presented by emerging and established performers 

 Performing in a number of local festivals 

 Collaborated with Corrugated Iron Arts in Darwin performing at Darwin Fringe 
Festival and an October season in Wollongong 

 Ran an assistant trainer development program 

 Purchased new cherry picker and stage lighting 

 Developed a network of circus professionals and organisations in the Illawarra area 
that aims to provide mutual support and develop the local circus community.   

 
Thanks to all the staff, trainers, students and parents for the time and energy to support the 
management committee over the last 12 months.  
 
Johannes Sneddon 
Chair 
17th June 2019 
 
 























 


